
The Cipher 
 

September 2024 

 

 

The Executive Committee of  

Grand Rapids AGO 

2024-2025 

  

 Officers 

 

Matthew Jakubisin, Dean 

 

Peter Kurdziel, Sub-Dean 

 

Chris Witte, Treasurer/Membership  

 

Alexis VanZalen, Secretary 

 

 Council Members at Large 

 

David Bading 

 

Barbara Dulmage 

 

Rob Hobgood 

 

Chan Gyu Jang 

 

  

Members Ex-Officio 

 

Dennis Buteyn,  

Webmaster, Cipher Editor  

 

Peter Kurdziel 

Competitions 
 

Rebecca Snippe 

Competitions 

 

Rhonda Edginton 

Education Coodinator 

 

The Rev. Dr. John D. Witvliet 

Chaplain 

Dear friends, 
 

Now that Labor Day has come and gone, it is time to dive back into the pro-
gram and academic years. While it is easy to get caught up in seemingly end-
less tasks and meetings, perhaps we can all pause this September to recon-
nect with a fellow organist or two in town. Needless to say, your local AGO 
chapter is here to help you! For this purpose, I invite you to attend our first 
program of the season as a way to meet up with friends and colleagues. 
 

On Monday September 23, we’ll gather at First Congregational Church, Mus-
kegon, for a meal and officer installation service with both the Grand Rapids 
and Muskegon/Lakeshore Chapters. Our evening will begin at 6pm with a 
meal creatively and deliciously provided by the award winning Fatty Lumpkins 
Sandwich Shack.  See details regarding meal on the next page. 
 

The service will follow at 7pm featuring a virtual greeting from Dr. Larry 
Sharp, AGO Regional Ambassador to the Great Lakes Region, prayer and ad-
dress to members led by Pastor Tim VanderHaar of FCC, music led by organ-
ists Peter Kurdziel and Nicholas Palmer, and a congregational choral anthem 
sung by everyone in attendance (With a Voice of Singing). 
 

For those driving from Grand Rapids and interested in carpooling, we will 
meet at 5pm in the parking lot of St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church (1025 3 Mile 
Rd. NE) and depart shortly thereafter. 
 

Lastly, while the chapters of West Michigan have collaborated over the years, 
this month’s event marks the start of a “Year of Transition” for both the 
Grand Rapids and Muskegon/Lakeshore Chapters. Immediately following in 
this newsletter, please see the announcement from Eileen Hoogterp and  
Michael Match, regarding the Muskegon/Lakeshore Chapter’s proposal to 
merge with Grand Rapids. The GRAGO Board has accepted their proposal and 
both boards are working together for a smooth transition. Shared program-
ming, such as this September, is a first step. Much of the organizational and 
financial details will be worked on in early 2025. 
 

Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any 
questions regarding this development. We hope 
that this year of transition will only strengthen the 
community of organists in West Michigan. I hope 
to see you in a couple weeks in Muskegon! 
 

Sincerely, 
Matthew Jakubisin, Chapter Dean 
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Announcement of Merger, Summer 2024 
 

The Muskegon-Lakeshore Chapter has polled its membership and has found that a merger between ours and 
the Grand Rapids Chapter is the only way forward at this time. The board of the GRAGO has graciously ac-
cepted our proposal. We at the MLAGO would like to make our 2024-25 season a “Year of Transition” into 
this one large chapter. At the end of the season (May 2025) we will complete 65 years as an independent 
Chapter, retire our name and be officially part of the Grand Rapids AGO. The national policies of the AGO al-
low the complete transfer of funds when chapters merge, so we are pleased that all our resources will remain 
here in Western Michigan. These funds will be used by GRAGO to support scholarships, programming, and 
live performances which we can all attend and appreciate. We are grateful to the board of GRAGO for their 
hospitality and dedication to this organization which we hold dear. As one of our final offerings, the MLAGO 
will be honored to host this year’s Installation of Officers Ceremony, a joint event held in Muskegon at First 
Congregational Church, UCC on Monday, September 23, 2024.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Mrs. Eileen Hoogterp and Dr. Michael Match 
Co-Deans, Muskegon-Lakeshore AGO 

Schedule of Programs 2024-2025 

Monday, September 23, 2024 
Dinner –  6:00 p.m. 
Service – 7:00 p.m. 
Service of Installation with Grand Rapids and Muskegon /Lakeshore Chapters 
First Congregational Church 
1201 Jefferson Street 
Muskegon, MI 49441 
 
Our first program is on September 24, 2024, at 6 p.m., at First Congregational Church in Mus-
kegon.  This is a time to reconnect with your friends and colleagues and share what will be happen-
ing in the programs of the churches around the area. Carpooling from Grand Rapids will be availa-
ble. Please meet in the parking lot of Saint Andrew’s Episcopal Church at 5 p.m. (1025 3 Mile Rd. NE. 
Grand Rapids).   
 
 
 
 

Meal provided by Fatty Lumpkins Sandwich Shack 
 

The menu will include sandwiches with choice of (select 1): roast beef & horseradish 
cheese; chicken and dill havarti; or ham and swiss. Veggies will be on sandwiches and 
condiments on the side. Please request in your reservation if you would like vegan 
cheese or gluten free bread - these will be set aside and labeled. Lettuce wraps are also 
available.  Side salad options will include: turkey waldorf garden/lettuce salad and 
creamy cucumber dill pasta salad. Beverages and dessert also included.  
 

The meal is $20 per person. Please RSVP by September 16 to Chris Witte 
(chrisrwitte@gmail.com) to reserve a seat for dinner and include your sandwich choice 
or any dietary restrictions. 

mailto:chrisrwitte@gmail.com


Monday, October 21, 2024, 7:00 p.m. 
James Kibbie Organ Recital 
Mayflower Congregational Church 
2345 Robinson Rd. SE 
Grand Rapids, MI 49506 
 
Monday, November 4, 2024,  7:00 p.m. 
Annamae Rotman Young Organists Competition 
First (Park) Congregational Church 
10 East Park Place NE 
Grand Rapids, MI 49503 
 
Sunday, December 31, 2024, 7:30 p.m. 
New Year’s Eve Concert 
Central Reformed Church 

10 College Avenue N.E. 

Grand Rapids, MI 49503 

Christopher Houlihan, Organ 

 

Sunday, January 19, 2025, 3:00 p.m.  
Member Recital 
Calvin Christian Reformed Church 
700 Ethel St. SE 
Grand Rapids, MI 49506 
 
 
February Program to be announced 
 
 
Sunday, March 9, 2025, 4:00 p.m. 
First Presbyterian Church 
508 Franklin Street 
Grand Haven, MI 49417 
Young Artist Recital: Sarah Simko 

 

 
Friday, May 16, 2025, 7:00 p.m. 
LaGrave Avenue Christian Reformed Church 
107 LaGrave Avenue, SE 
Grand Rapids, MI 49503  
Caroline Robinson Organ Recital 
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https://hollandsymphony.org/tickets/single-tickets/
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CLICK ON IMAGE TO PURCHASE TICKETS 
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FIRST (PARK) CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 
10 EAST PARK PLACE 

GRAND RAPIDS, MI 49503 


